
 

St. Edward the Confessor 
Catholic Church 

We are a family of faith-filled disciples, empowered by the Holy Spirit, living the 
Gospel through worship and service 

Church: 1940 Mitchellville Road, Bowie, Md. 20716 
Parish Office & Mailing Address: 16304 Pond Meadow Lane, Bowie, Md. 20716 

Parish Office Phone: 301-249-9199 

PASTORAL STAFF: 
Rev. Scott S. Holmer, Pastor 
 pastor@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Deacon David J. Barnes, Permanent Deacon 
 deacon@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Angela Cipolla, Pastoral Assistant 
 pa@stedwardbowie.com 
OFFICE STAFF: 
Anne Brennan, Parish Secretary 
 office@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Margaret Creveling, Bookkeeper 
 bookkeeper@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Tim Curtis, Maintenance Supervisor 
 facilities@stedwardbowie.com 
MINISTRY STAFF: 

Maureen Curtis, Religious Education Director 
 religioused@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Karen Italiano, Youth Minister 
 youth@stedwardbowie.com 
 
Jackie Miller, Music Director 
 music@stedwardbowie.com 

WEEKEND MASSES AT ST. EDWARDS: 
Saturday Vigil at 5:30pm 
Sunday: 7:30am, 9:30am & 11:30am 
Sign up via the website as we are limited to 100 
people per Mass 
TV AND/OR STREAMING MASSES: 
St. EdwardôsðYouTube-9:30am Sundaysð
Subscribe to Fr. Scott Holmer 
TheSundayMass.org.  & www.adw.org 
 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
(CONFESSION)-Park in the back-enter through 
the Religious Education (CCD) door.  
Saturday: 4:00 - 5:00 P.M.  
INFANT SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: 
Class required. Call the parish office  
301-249-9199 to start the process for your childôs Baptism. 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: 
New couplesðcontact the pastor at least 6 months prior to 
the desired date. Couples in civil marriagesðcontact the 
pastor for assistance for a validation. 

 

PARISH WEB SITE:  
www.stedwardbowie.com 
ONLINE GIVING: 
Found on websiteôs home pageðpress the 
ñOnline Givingò button 
 
PARISH NEWSLETTER:  
Emailed Tuesdays and Fridays 
 
PARISH COMMUNICATIONS: 
FLOCKNOTES TEXT/EMAIL: 
Text: 84576/Keyword: Confessor  OR 

stedwardbowie.flocknote.com 

 



 

TWELTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME-JUNE 21, 2020 

 
You are currently under no obligation to attend Mass 

 
All Catholics in the Archdiocese of Washington are still dispensed by Archbishop Gregory from their 
Sunday obligation to attend Mass until further notice. 
 
If you are particularly vulnerable (e.g. over the age of sixty, have an existing heart or lung condition, 
diabetes or otherwise immuno-compromised) you are encouraged to stay at home and not attend Mass.  
 
If you or any members of your household have been diagnosed with COVID-19 (aka the Coronavirus), or 
over the last two weeks have had a fever, a cough or shortness of breath, please stay at home.  
 
We will continue to Livestream our 9:30am Sunday Mass via YouTube.  
 
Our seating will be limited to 100 people per Mass given social distancing requirements of our county. 
Here is what you will need to do if you want to attend Mass on the weekend: 
 
1. Register on our website for the weekend Mass you want to attend by noon on the preceding Friday.  
2. Show up 30 minutes before Mass to be seated by an usher. 
3. Wear a mask.  
4. Maintain a six foot distance from parishioners you do not live with. 
5. Do not congregate or socialize before or after Mass.  
6. Bathrooms will be for emergency use only. Please plan ahead. 
7. Receive communion in the hand.  
  
If you strongly desire to receive communion on the tongue, please call Fr. Scott Holmer at (301) 249-
9199.  
 
Our weekend Mass schedule will be as normal: 
 
5:30pm  Saturday 
7:30am  Sunday 
9:30am  Sunday 
11:30am  Sunday 
 
Initially, there will be no public daily Mass during the week as we adapt and evaluate our procedures 
under these restrictions.  
 
Please be patient as we make adjustments.  
 
Our first public Mass will be the 5:30pm Mass on Saturday, June 20th.  
 
All signups for Mass and to help with ushering and sanitizing afterwards will be done through the Signup 
Genius found on the front page of our website. If you do not have a computer, please contact the office to 
be signed up. Only one weekend will be available to sign up at a time. 
 

REOPENING FOR MASS AT ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR 



ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR, BOWIE, MD 20716 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK  
Sat 5:30pm Diana Gowen+    
Sun 7:30am Jerry & Betty Kemp+ 
 9:30am Stan Sokol+ 
 11:30am Melvin de Paz (liv)  
Mon   Thomas & Patricia Fieweger+ 
Tue   Jean Cleary 
Wed   Hilario E. Barroga+ 
Thu   Carolina Balbuena+    
Fri   Francis Cipolla+    
Sat 5:30pm Bill Sherwood+     
Please be assured that these Masses are being offered 
up for your friends and loved ones. Although we are 
not publicly celebrating the Mass during the week, Fr. 
Scott  continues to celebrate the Holy Mass privately. 
 

OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS:  
 
Ann Gray, Terry & Cindy Sowada, Teresa Fraser, Rosemarie 
Quezada, Maria Xiques, Steve Giant, Marjorie Porter, Dick 
Bradie, Nicholas Barrett, Susan Zinampan, John Keys, Joni 
Seith, Drew Snapkowski, Luis Miranda, Dolores McCarthy, 
Sandy Capps, Terese Welch, James Scaldaferri, Denise 
Townes, Mike Sullivan, Patty Byrne, Christine Leacock, 
Christine Branche, Rhonda Jackson, Bobby Ose, Connor Keys, 
Edith Sullivan, Rachel Wills, Vicky Ose, Margie Price, Marcus 
Allen, Manny Jones, Viviana Brandes, Eric Seith, Kim Lewis, 
Jillian Fletcher, Toni Boudreau,  Jennifer Solomon, Andrew 
Yeshnik, Herb Cox,  Faye Clark, Bobby Citrano, Fran 
Hendricks, McLeod Farr, Cristina Leacock, Sharon Stevenson, 
Neil Collins, Patrick Roucier, Gary Ludka,  Susan Weigel, 
Mary Lopardo, Savannah Skow, Steven Franklin, Cebe Vicino, 
Teresa Collins, Greg Hill, Amanda Thomas. 

PRAY FOR PARISHIONERS:  
Johanna Palmer, Pat Reynolds, Fran Blasko, Michael & 
Barbara Fitzurka, Lourdes Flaim, Peggy Brown, Mary Ann 
Boyer, Connie Poppe, Bob & Theresa Surettte, Martha Seppi, 
Steve Duhig, Carolyn Eaglin, Jim Sullivan, Stephen Williams. 

PRAYERS FOR OUR BELOVED DEAD:  

 
Jean Cleary 

 
Eternal Rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 

shine upon them. May they rest in peace. Amen.  

LITURGY AND PRAYERS 

IN TRIBUTE TO THE MEN IN OUR 
LIVES THAT HAVE GONE BEFORE US 

AN ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 
My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy 
Sacrament. I love You above all things, and I desire to re-
ceive You into my soul.  
Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally, 
come at least spiritually into my heart. 
I embrace You as if You were already there and unite myself 
wholly to You. Never permit me to be separated from You. 

ST. JOSEPH, PRAY FOR US 
 
For the month of June, we will honor 
St. Joseph by praying for all men 
(husbands, fathers, priests, sons, 
grandfathers, uncles, friends, etc.) who 
are no longer with us, who even now 
pray for us, and have been and continue 
to be great influences in our lives.  
Please contact me: 301-249-9199 ext. 1 
or at: office@stedwardbowie.com if 
there is someone that you would like 
added to the list. 

 
For the men that we  

have lost: 
Robert Anthony Reynolds 
Thomas Brennan 
Frank Hanlon 
Fr. Frank Hanlon, OFM 
Edward Hanlon 
Ivan Pavlin 
Buddy Federici 
Wayne Diorio 
Leonard Hartnett 
Frank LaMacchia 
Patrick Barton 
William Barton 
Daniel Hartnett 
Leonard Terrono 
Giovannia LaMacchia 
Francis Cipolla 
Pasquale Leopardi 
John Michael Williams 
Louis Dover 
Floyd Moneyhan 
Paul Bockrath  
Ernest ñGeneò Scalise 
John Wesley Pickett 
Fr. Kemp 
Deacon Kevin Barry 
John P. Lyons 
Bill Sherwood 
Stephen Terhurne 
Michael Krakosky, Jr. 
Benjamin Novicio  



 

2020 MILESTONE ANNIVERSARIES 

2020 JUBILARIAN 
MASS 
 
The annual Jubilarian 
Mass honoring couples 
celebrating milestone-
wedding anniversaries 
will take place on Sunday, November 22, at 
2:00pm at the Basilica of the National Shrine of 
the Immaculate Conception.  
Are you celebrating a special wedding 
anniversary? Each year the Archdiocese of 
Washington honors couples married 25, 30, 35, 
40, 45, 50, and 51+ years at the annual Jubilarian 
Mass. 
To register for the Mass and/or to receive a 
certificate, please call (301-249-9199 ext. 1) or 
email (office@stedwardbowie.com) and provide 
the following information: Name of the couple as 
you wish it to be printed on the certificate, 
number of years married, address and whether or 
not you plan to attend. You do not need to attend 
to receive a certificate. 
All registrations are due into the office by Friday, 
September 25th. 

WEEKLY REFLECTION 

FATHERôS DAY BLESSING 

"My God, you know infinitely better than I how little I love you. I 
would not love you at all except for your grace. It is your grace 
that has opened the eyes of my mind and enabled them to see your 
glory. It is your grace that has touched my heart and brought upon 
it the influence of what is so wonderfully beautiful and fair . . . O 
my God, whatever is nearer to me than you, things of this earth, 
and things more naturally pleasing to me, will be sure to interrupt 
the sight of you, unless your grace interferes. Keep my eyes, my 

ears, my heart from any such miserable tyranny. Break my bonds—raise my heart. Keep my 
whole being fixed on you. Let me never lose sight of you; and, while I gaze on you, let my love 
of you grow more and more everyday." 
 
 
— St.. John Henry Cardinal Newman, p. 44-5 
An excerpt from ñEveryday Meditationsò 

BLESSING FOR FATHERS 
 
 

God our Father, in your wisdom and love 
you made all things. Bless these men, that 
they may be strengthened as Christian fa-
thers. Let the example of their faith and love 
shine forth. May they always be honored 
with a spirit of profound respect. 
Grant this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
 

mailto:office@stedwardbowie.com


 

GETTING TO KNOW YOUR CLASS OF 2020 PARISHIONERS 

MEGHAN BAKER  
 
Meghan graduated from St. 
Pius X Regional 
School  and is heading to 
Elizabeth Seton H.S. in the 
fall.  
Congratulations, Meghan! 

OUR EIGTH GRADE GRADUATES 

CARMRYN 
EDWARDS 
 
Camryn graduated 
from St. Pius X 
Regional School and 
is heading to 
Elizabeth Seton H.S. 
in the fall.  
Congratulations, 
Camryn! 

MARIA CIPOLLA 
 
Maria graduated from 
St. Pius X Regional 
School and is heading to 
Archbishop Spalding 
H.S. in the fall.  
Congratulations, Maria! 

DANIELA ELIAS 
 
Daniela graduated 
from St. Joseph's 
Regional School and 
is heading to St. 
Vincent Palotti H.S. 
in the fall. 
Congratulations, 
Daniela! 

ALEX LATHROP 
 
Alex graduated from St. Pius X Regional School and is heading to 
DeMatha H.S. in the fall.  
Congratulations, Alex! 

It's not too late to send in your graduates. Post-Grad, College, HS, 8th Grade, and those mov-
ing up from Elementary School to Middle School (even if there is no school change) and Prek-
Kindergarteners. After the little ones have been recognized, we will move to round 2! 
For June or as long as it takes, we will be getting to know and honoring other parishioners 
who are graduates of The Class of 2020! Meet our 8th grader graduates who will be heading 
off to High School in the fall........... 


